Local Area Profile

The Adult Gaming Centre will be located on a busy High Street which benefits from a rich mix of cultures and age ranges. In the
local surrounding there is a variety of typical high street shops which includes Fast Food restaurants/Coffee shops, A1 Retailers
and High Street Banks. There are no nearby provisions of Adult Gaming Centres, though there are other gambling uses, namely
Licensed Betting Offices.

Travel links include a local Overground Train Station and impressive Bus links to virtually all parts of London; on street parking is
very limited.

The premises is located within a medium risk area when compared to other locations within the M25 with regard to Vulnerable
People however does not add to the risk as a result of it replacing a current Licensed Betting Office. Within the locality, there is one
pawnbroker, one homeless night shelter’, one outreach day centre for vulnerable adults? and numerous schools. It is also noted
that there are multiple Licensed Betting Offices and one Snooker Club. Although there is a small cross-over of customer from
Licensed Betting Office and Adult Gaming Centre, our teams are fully aware to expect a different style, age range and gender of
customer from that which is usually associated with Licensed Betting Offices®.

As a result of the numerous Schools, including Tidemill Acacdemy, St Joseph’s Catholic School, Addey and Stanhope amongst
others; it will be necessary to reinforce regular training with all team members that at school entry and exit times it will be necessary
to be located near to the front of the premises to prevent any School Aged Children from entering. However, it is noted that as a
company and as a sector, it is very rare for any attempts by school aged children at any of the companies’ other premises.

In order to assist the vulnerable and prevent them from gambling; we will make contact with both shelters so that they can help us
form a local profile of persons who have previously indicated problems with Gambling. The reason for this is that as a company we
utilise the BACTA self-exclusion portal which enable a person to exclude from Adult Gaming Centres within a certain radius. As a

result of no Adult Gaming Centres in Deptford High Street, we will not have a full picture of those that may wish to be excluded prior
to opening.

In conjunction with reviewing the local crime statistics?, there are known problems with crime and anti-social behaviour as a result
of Anti-Social Behaviour, Drug Crime and Burglary Logged Crimes in the last 12 months®. However, this crime is not directly
related to gambling nor related to low stake gambling found in Adult Gaming Centres but is more in keeping with the national
picture on high footfall environments such as Deptford High Street. Falling within a medium-density area for vulnerable adults®
together with being in close proximity to locations where vulnerable adults can be found, the premises manager will have enhanced
responsibility for managing potential problem gamblers whilst adhering to company policy whereby ‘non-players’ are not allowed to
remain in the premises or loiter around the entrance. This policy encourages only those that wish to gamble, and have the means
to gamble, to enjoy the adult gaming environment safely for themselves and for others.

Overall, the environment is broadly similar to other City Centre High Street shopping/leisure environments present across London
[together with similar location’s that the company operates from] with low levels of footfall in the early hours of the morning,
increasing at rush-hour (or peak) times with the passing footfall increasing dramatically during the mid-afternoon to evening and at
weekends; from various visits to the High St at specific times of a calendar month, | can see no evidence of increased footfall
following the standard four weekly or monthly payday(s) as outside of seasonal events — key Religious dates etc — the
people/footfall present appears to follow normal High St trends found in our other locations in the UK.

Our standard Company Policy is to review our Local Gambling Risk Assessment on a regular basis with all members of our team.
Regular training on all elements of Gambling Commission Compliance is undertaken. Information will be constantly fed into the
from local statistics and partners allowing reviews to our response, if required, to any risk element. It is also important to note that
as a family owned business, we always attempt to forge close links to the local SNT Police Team, attending regular meetings etc,
so as to become a trusted business within the Community.

A door entry system will be fitted to the external door, or an internal lobby door if formed, which provides extra security for our
Customers & Staff during the night, which will be in use between 10pm and 7am each night and this facility will allow our Staff to



monitor and control who is entering and leaving the venue. In addition, there will be CCTV in place covering all main areas of the
Venue, along with the area directly outside (pavement).

As per standard Company procedure we will have a policy which is displayed in our window, if anyone is seen drinking alcohol or
taking drugs will be barred from entering our premises and the toilet within the Venue will be locked at all times so the staff can
monitor who is using them, plus an hourly checklist will be in place. No single manning will be planned, and the company’s
management will intensively scrutinise and analyse the first four weeks trade, and thereafter on regular intervals to ensure
adequate staffing levels are present at all times, to cope with the ‘peaks’ and ‘troughs’ within the business.

As we are not open, we have not completed a regulatory return.

No auxiliary gambling provisions will be offered other than CAT B3'3, CAT C's and CAT D's machines. Customers will be able to
enjoy high-end coffee and snacks as long as they are a player.

A copy of the Lewisham Statement of Principles Gambling Policy 2019-2022 will be located on site for reference.
Gambling Act 2005 — The Licensing Objectives
The Gambling Act 2005 sets out the three licensing objectives {LO), which are:

(A) Preventing gambling from being a source of crime or disorder, being associated with crime or disorder or being used to support crime;
(B) Ensuring that gambling is conducted in a fair and open way; and
(C) Protecting children and other vulnerable people from being harmed or exploited by gambling.



